
 

This Week’s Events 

Date School Events International 
Events 

Monday 19th September Bank Holiday  

Tuesday 20th September Year 4 – 6 Before school Dodgeball club with Miss Brown 
Y6 Swimming 
After school clubs starts !! 
Year 3 – 6 Tag Rugby after school club 
Year 3 – 6 Hockey  after school club 

 

Wednesday 21st September Year 4  - 6 before school Dodgeball club with Miss Brown 
Year 3 LS Gynmnastics starts 

 

Thursday 22nd September Year 4  - 6 Before school Dodgeball club with Miss Brown 
Year 3 – 6 Dodgeball after school club 
Year 5 &6 Girls football competition at Crewe Soccer 
Centre 

 

Friday 23rd September Year 4  - 6 Before school Dodgeball club with Miss Brown 
Year 1 & 2 Multi Sports afterschool club 
Year 3 – 6 Sportshall athletics afterschool club 

 

Advanced Notice: 
 

Monday 26th September – Reception Parents RWI Meeting 2.30 & 5.30 

Sat 24th – Sun 25th September – Crewe “Wilder Weekend” in Queens Park 
28th September Y3& 4 and Y5&6  Quad Kids athletics at Ruskin High School 

Polite Notice: Please note the school office opens at 8.30am each morning and is 
manned until 4.30pm. Before and after these times, there will be no 
access to the Main Reception area. 

 

We are Brilliant Winners 

KS1:  Phoebe 

KS2: Maryam, Layla, Areen 

The Hub 

 

 

Now that our Sensory Circuit lessons have moved out of the classroom and into the hall, The Hub 

children have much more space to enjoy exercising on the new equipment. They’re always very tired by 

the time they’ve finished! 

 

 

 

       Newsletter 2 – Autumn Term  



Nursery 

                 

 
 

 

This week the Nursery children have been introduced to Tizzy the Tiger. Tizzy is a Tiger who works hard 

every day to do good listening, good sitting and good looking. The children took it in turns to pass Tizzy 

around the circle and introduce themselves. We then read the story ‘Jake and Tizzy, Hello!’.  

Our Nursery library also has a small selection of Jake and Tizzy books that you can take home to share 

with your child.  

 

 

 

 

Reception 

 

 
 

 

This week we have been exploring our outdoor area, working out how to use the different equipment 

and problem solving with our friends. We’ve worked on our gross motor skills on the bikes and worked 

hard to throw the balls accurately into the Ball Cauldron. We will begin to introduce different pieces of 

equipment to work on different skills such as balancing, fine and gross motor and core strength.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 1 

This week we have thought about the people who care for us. We discussed different people in our 

family who care for us and shared this with a partner. We then looked at different people in our 

community who care for us, for example, doctors. After that, we made our own ‘me and my carers’ egg. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2 

As part of our learning about habitats, we thought about the animals that live in rockpools 

ahead of our trip to the beach. We found out that animals need other animals to survive and 

this is part of a food chain. We recreated a food chain of a rockpool in drama using the tableau 

technique. 

 

Year 3 

This week, we performed different investigations on various rocks. We recorded our results in a 

table. We tested the rocks on their hardness; permeability; fizziness and floatability. Before 

conducting the test, we made a prediction on what we thought would happen with the 

different types of rocks. 

 

 



Year 4 

 

This week, Year 4 were treated to an amazing singing workshop with one of our Arts Patrons, Tim 

Uffindell! We listened carefully to our own voices and figured out which pitch we were most 

comfortable singing at. Once we had done this, we performed ‘Green Green Grass’ by George Ezra, 

adding dance moves. We were even joined by Mrs Griffiths, Mrs Joy, Mrs Dewsbury, Mrs Shaw and Miss 

Orme!  

 

 

Year 5 

 

We have been reading ‘war of the Worlds’ by H. G. Wells in our guided reading lessons this week. The 

children have enjoyed exploring the vocabulary through the use of drama and discussing the text, using 

dialogic talk to explore and develop their ideas.  

 

 



Year 6 

 

Year 6 have had a fabulous residential trip to Gradbach. Their days have been jam-packed with so many 

different, adventurous and fun activities! They are definitely ready for a chilled weekend…and a shower! 

 

 

 
 

PE News 

Sports Leaders 

This week 20 children from Y5 took part in a sports leaders course that was delivered by Chris Hughes 

who is the school games organiser. This course has given the children skills to create their own 

lunchtime games and improve their own leadership skills. The sports leaders will work on a rota system, 

with four children working closely with Miss Brown each day. 

 

 

 

 

 



PE Expectations 

As we start the new school year, we wish to remind you of the correct PE kit that children should be 

wearing in school. 

Indoor PE kit: Green t-shirt, black shorts, black pumps  

 
 

Outdoor PE kit: Green t-shirt,  black jogging bottoms, hoodie or zip up and trainers. Children may wear a 

plain black or navy blue waterproof jacket if they wish. 

 
 

 

 

Sport Clubs start this week! 

This half term, clubs will run from Tuesday 20th September – Wednesday 19th October. All clubs, 

including those delivered by outside providers, will be free of charge. If your child is interested in taking 

part in any of our clubs, please sign them up through Arbor as all the clubs are live. 

 

Please ensure that ALL children are collected from clubs outside the main reception on time. 

If children are not collected form clubs on time they will be taken to Wizz Kids and will need to be 

collected from there. 

 

 

 

 

 



Art News 

Focus on Year 5 

 

Year 5 have begun their unit on 3-D human figures. We are taking inspiration from artist Alberto 

Giacometti and are beginning to think about proportion and posture. We began by drawing sketches of 

each other in various postures, because we decided that a 3-D construction was best initiated from 

drawn plans. We had a lot of fun and are looking forward to starting our skeletal frames for our own 

sculpture next lesson. 

 

Mrs Walsh need your help! 

 

Mrs Walsh is urgently in need of your help to find natural art materials! We need 

acorns that are still attached to a twig, ivy with berries on, red berries (that are not 

poisonous!) and evergreen greenery cuttings (like pine, lelande and hebe). If you can 

bring in cuttings or findings they will be gratefully received for an art project this 

week. 

Thank you so much 😊 

 

 

 

 

 



Crewe Wilder Weekend: Community Event 

Cheshire Wildlife Trust are bringing an exciting event to Queens Park Crewe on the weekend of 24th – 

25th September. See the flyer below for details of art, yoga, flower seeding, nature trails, bug hunts and 

so much more. 

Don’t miss it! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Harvest 

 

 

 

 

 

It’s that beautiful time of year again! As we enter Autumn, we are inviting you as we always do, to 

donate non-perishable food items as listed below, to donate to our local food bank so that we can help 

families in our local area at this financially challenging time.  

Over this half term, we will be thinking 

about how grateful we are to have all 

that we have and are taking this chance 

to share with others. Please donate what 

you can to your classrooms and we will 

share this altogether in our Harvest 

assembly before the half term holiday. 

 

 

 

 

Our global giving focus will again be 

through WaterAid. You are invited to 

donate whatever money you choose, 

so that we can provide taps for those 

who have no access to fresh water 

around the world. 

 

Thank you for your generosity! 

Let’s make a difference together😊 

 



Please ensure children are supervised at all times whilst on the school site.  We respectfully remind you 

that children should NOT be on any of the school equipment before and after school no matter how 

tempting it is. 

As the weather begins to turn, please send children in with appropriate clothing for outdoor play. 

 

British Values  

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


